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MINUTES FROM 14TH NOVEMBER 2014

Mole Valley District Council,

Pippbrook, Dorking, Surrey. RH11SJ

ATTENDEES

John Hockley - Co-chair

Nelson Reid - Co-chair

Hilda Brazil - Vice chair

Ann Wilson - Secretary

Ann Scotland - SCC

Jeremy Harte - Bourne Hall Museum

Jane Smith - MVDC

Rebecca Robertson - CAMHS NHS

Janet Hill - Reigate & Banstead BC

James Nicholls

Neil Dallen - EEBC

Laura Gold - GTC

Kelly King - GTC

Emma James - GTC

Elkra Griffiths - YSS Epsom

Maureen Dedion - REMA SCC

Catherine Taylor - Virgin Care

Monica Vidal - VASWS

Alessandro Trombetta - Surrey Police

Esther Doherty - Gypsy Skills

Hugh Doherty - Gypsy Skills

Maria Chambers - Gypsy Skills

Julie Williams - Gypsy Skills

Mona Thompson - Gypy Skills

Jack Ayres

Kathy Robinson - SCA

Charmaine Valler - FFT

Cllr David Munro - Chairman SCC

Anita Clark - Surrey Police

Angela Rayner - South East Coast Ambulance

Nick Walters

APOLOGIES

Kim White, Belinda Bowman, Lisa Andrews, Kevin Ryan, Jackie Bruder.

Welcome & introductions - JH

Minutes carried forward to Management meeting

Notices from the Chairs - JH & NR

The Forum has had a break during the summer due to lack of funding bid failure and personal problems with some of the members. Work was still being done however. Culture training, signposting etc has still been happening, JH & AW delivered culture training at Ash which was well attended by both GRT and the wider community. Romany Day at Tilford in June was again a success. 

John has now retired from Surrey Police and has started to work for SCC as a site manager for GRT.

An Action Plan approved by SCC following a report carried out by SCC re "improving life opportunities" of Surrey's GRT children and young people has been approved by councillors. (Newspaper article online) - JN

The Launch of Gypsy Roma Traveller Police Association (GRTPA) was held in Westminster. AW

River Lane are being supported by Great Bookham Baptist church with campaigns and fundraising to help the families who have been refused planning again after 12 years. AW

Planning permission has been refused for 2 families in New Addington and has left the families homeless. NR

New bill for flygrazing is going through Parliament based on recent legislation introduced in Wales. Flygrazing is a national problem but hopefully this new bill will resolve some of the problems. JH (see website for further information)

Ann has been honoured with an MBE from Her Majesty the Queen for her work in supporting GRT in Surrey. JH

Ottershaw Light & Life Gypsy church has asked the Forum for help to find a new building. A day centre at Woodham is looking promising, so hopefully this will solve the issue. JH

Planning consultations are still being held throughout the county, the Forum has responded. JH

There are free cookery classes in Epsom, only 8 places left, ask JH for details.

Useful leaflet regarding Fire Safety for GRT is available. JH

The No Mad Laws information re planning and petition on website.

UNIVERSAL CREDIT presentation from Kathy Robinson.

This is going to have a massive impact on the GRT community and is a long and complicated process. Kathy is working hard to help people understand it, the change is expected to be in 2017 but has already started in the north of the country and for new people claiming benefits. We will post more details on the website.

HB - asked if there would be people to help if GRT and others were made homeless from this new process?

AS - there are huge problems already with people being taken to court.

KR - the responsibility for this is huge and there is no extra help not even for vulnerable adults - I have no idea how this will work.

HB - suggested that the Forum could post more information on the website and flyers to help people understand.

AS- will there be an extension for payments for people who are vulnerable or have learning difficulties? It is so important that these people don't get evicted. People will have to have a bank account to set up direct debits/standing orders.

CV - said that CAB has got good practice on helping GRT the Forum should work with them to help.

ND - this won’t be run by boroughs but a central unit.

MV - are there still liaison officers able to help on GRT sites?

AS - it will affect workers on councils, their jobs will go and there won’t be the help and support needed.

JH - this is definitely a priority for the Forum to get involved, this will have a big impact on GRT.

** forwarded to Management meeting for further discussion.

Anita Clark informed the Forum about a good practice leaflet that has been issued in Sussex. AC believes that it also applies to Surrey. It would be useful to have consistency in all counties. The leaflet has details of contacts who could help the community especially if passing through a county.

CV - suggested that The Travellers Aid Trust details should be added (TAT)

AS - this is a good idea but would not like people to be misled that this would allow them to stay.

AW - suggested that Gypsy Skills could get involved in developing the leaflet.

MH - need to discuss further. (Graphics etc)

Health & Welfare Sub-group

HB - the first meeting of the new group has happened, it was mainly discussion on what do G & T want to know and how they can get the correct support, advice and help. Subjects discussed were drugs, alcohol abuse and general health. Young peoples’ views were discussed because they are very different in their opinions and ideas.

MD - asked about the new vaccine available for young girls. MD would like to know if she could interview young GRT girls from ages 13-16 on their views re the immunisation?

MH - said he could offer this at Gypsy Skills.

AS - what is the immunisation for?

MD - cervical cancer.

AR - offered help from SEC ambulance service.

Laura and Kelly are now working with GBC and Catch 22 and offered their help.

** to be continued at H & W meeting.

CV - this will be difficult because of the new paper that your personal information (DR's. debt collectors etc) can be shared now.

This was challenged by several members and we are awaiting paperwork regarding this. The Forum will share the information when we receive it.

GYPSY SKILLS - Mark Haythorne

DVD presentation by the students.

Mark informed the Forum how difficult it has been and still is, to obtain funding and the support Gypsy Skills needs. 

Open discussion followed, with some great comments from members.

The Forum will continue to support Gypsy Skills.

ANN & MBE - JH

Ann has been honoured with an MBE from Her Majesty the Queen for her work in supporting GRT in Surrey. JH

WEBSITE (www.surreygypsy.com)
Viewed online to give overview on what can be found. It should be noted that currently the full web address has to be entered to pop up on Google, hopefully this will be resolved soon.
Updates and open debate.

MV - asked if the Forum has Charity status now?

JH - we don't fit the criteria unfortunately, we need a strong management committee and improved governance plus a degree of funding to get this. 

The Management committee will continue to work on this.

A.O.B

Dates for 2015 TBC

The Forum would like to thank Jane Smith and MVDC for hosting our meeting.

